Key, Lori

From: Arushi Lakhan-Pal <

Sent: Monday, November 16, 2020 5:40 PM
To: ClerkoftheBoard

Subject: ICE out of Ventura County

To whom it may concern,

My name is Arushi Lakhan-Pal, and | live just outside of Ventura County, wherein the Sheriff's Office continues to help
ICE separate families by allowing immigration agents access to office space in our jail and helping them detain some
people in Sheriff custody.

| do not feel as though ICE is making the community safer, but rather threatening the lives of valued community members.
America's immigration system is deeply flawed, and ICE is at the heart of this issue. ICE splits up families, forces some
U.S.-born children to move to a country they are unfamiliar with, and punishes hard-working people for partaking in our
extremely complicated and flawed immigration system. | would like to ask for an end to ICE transfers by the Ventura
County Sheriff's Office.

Thank you for your time,
Arushi Lakhan-Pal





